[image: image2.jpg]Department for Business
Innovation & Skills

BIS






September 2010 

Issue 32
Small Firms Consultation Database Newsletter
2Database News


2Thank You


2Having Your Say


2Have your say on regulation


2New Members


3Common Commencement dates (CCD)


3The Queen's Awards for Enterprise


4HSE CoSHH Advice for Small Businesses


4New Bribery Act


5FREE Tools and REsources


6NOTICES


7Invitations


7OFT is looking at online barriers faced by small (SMEs) businesses


7Online Customer Satisfaction Survey businesslink.gov.uk


7Your views in respect to the EU 7th Framework Programme MAPEER


8Other News


8Europe


8The Seveso II Directive - For Businesses (including SMEs)


8Reduced Chemicals fees for SMEs


8ENISA -European Network & Information Security Agency


9At-A-Glance:   Consultations


10At-A-Glance:   Regulation updates




Database News

Thank You 

Thank you for taking part in recent Government consultations. Your contributions help ensure that the ‘think small first’ principle (that is considering the impact on small businesses) is embedded when Government develops new regulations whilst offering you the opportunity to ‘have your say’ on policy development.

Having Your Say 
Database members have helped Government departments to ‘think small first’ on a number of newly proposed regulations, or developments, some of which are outlined below:
BIS:
Thinking Business in Policy:  An Interim Report - questionnaire
BIS:
Invitation from BIS, FSB and BRE: 20/1/10 – less regulation for business
DoH:
Draft UK consultation paper - Healthy Start

Defra:
New Animal Bi-Products Consultation

DECC:
Consultation on the Renewable Heat Incentive (RHI)
DCMS:
Consultation on a new process for electronic applications Licensing Act 2003

DCMS:
Consultation exempt small live music events from the Licensing Act 2003 (the Act)

DCLG:
Automation of Small Business Rate Relief 
HMRC:
Consultation on improving the operation of Pay As You Earn (PAYE)
MoJ:
Call for Evidence on current data protection legislation
Have your say on regulation

We need to hear the views of business to make a difference where it matters.

If you have ideas that will improve regulation and make life easier for business, consumers and the public as a whole, please submit them to the Government’s Better Regulation Executive on the Business Link website at:  Better regulation | Business Link
(Government commits to responding back within 90 days).  You can also see examples of how businesses are benefiting from ideas the Government has already put into practice. 
New Members
Welcome to all new members.  If you know of any small business who would like to join the database, please direct them to the web link below.  The Application Form can be emailed or posted to the Database Manager - contact details on the form: http://www.bis.gov.uk/smallfirmsdatabase
Common Commencement dates (CCD)

The coalition Government has committed to continue with Common Commencement dates (CCDs).    Most new UK national laws affecting businesses come into force on one of two common commencement dates (CCDs) each year - 6 April and 1 October. CCDs enable you to prepare your business for the introduction of new, amended or reduced requirements.

In addition, the European Commission is currently trialling two dates each year for European Union (EU) legislation - 29 April and 29 October.

For an early snapshot of regulations expected to come into force on 1 October 2010 CCD please see the businesslink.gov webpage at: http://www.businesslink.gov.uk/bdotg/action/detail?r.lc=en&type=ONEOFFPAGE&itemId=1075320304
The Queen's Awards for Enterprise

The Queen’s Awards for Enterprise aim to recognise and reward the success of growing British businesses in three areas – International Trade, Innovation and Sustainable Development.

The Awards are open to business units from all sectors, and it’s not just for big companies. Small and medium enterprises are just as likely to win, in fact in 2009, 53% of winning companies had fewer than 50 employees.

To apply for a Queen’s Award you need to be a UK business unit with a minimum of 2 full-time employees (or part-time equivalents). For more information on the criteria and eligibility please visit: http://www.businesslink.gov.uk/bdotg/action/detail?itemId=1085829301&type=CAMPAIGN 

Benefits of winning an Award:
· A higher profile in the UK. 69 % of businesses say the Queen’s Award has raised their company’s profile in the UK. 
· Increased sales. 24% of winners have won new business as a direct result of their Award, even in a period of economic instability. 
· Free press coverage and publicity. 67% of businesses say winning their Queen’s Award generated local press (53% trade press and 35% national press).

· Increased recognition overseas. 49% of businesses say their Queen’s Award has raised their profile overseas (61% of International Trade winners saw an increase in recognition abroad). 
· A boost to staff morale 73% of winners say the Queen’s Award has given staff a new pride in their work.
HSE CoSHH Advice for Small Businesses
A new leaflet produced by the HSE entitled 'Working with Substances Hazardous to Health' has been written mainly for employers in small businesses to help them meet their specific duties under the Control of Substances Hazardous to Health (CoSHH) Regulations.

It is an easy to use guide which centres on dealing with hazardous chemicals at work, so that they do not cause ill health to employees. The guide was actually produced with input from small businesses including hairdressers and construction workers. It is intended to provide updated chemicals advice to smaller businesses in a language that makes it easier to comprehend and follow. Full article: http://www.coshh365.com/news.asp?id=20091221
New Bribery Act

The Bribery Act 2010 received Royal Assent on 8 April 2010. It reforms the criminal law to provide a new, modern and comprehensive scheme of bribery offences that will enable courts and prosecutors to respond more effectively to bribery in the UK and overseas. Further details about the Act are published on the Ministry of Justice website at: http://www.justice.gov.uk/publications/bribery-bill.htm
The Act is expected to come into force in spring 2011. The Government intends to publish guidance about procedures that commercial organisations can put in place to prevent persons associated with them from bribing.

A consultation paper “Consultation on guidance about commercial organisations preventing bribery (Section 9 of the Bribery Act 2010)” is available from the Ministry of Justice website.  The consultation seeks views on draft guidance and proposes six general principles that are designed to be applicable across all sectors and for all types and size of business.  Further details about how to respond to the consultation, which closes at 5.00pm on Monday 8 November 2010, can be found on the Ministry of Justice website. 
The consultation closes at 5.00pm on Monday 8 November 2010. 

To ensure that the guidance is informed by the wealth of expertise currently available, a number of open discussion forums will be held across the UK during the consultation period to further encourage the sharing of views on what is being proposed. These forums will be taking place in the following locations:
Thursday 30 September 2010
2pm – 4pm 

Belfast  


Monday 4 October 2010

8.30am – 10am

London  


Tuesday 5 October 2010

2pm – 4pm

Birmingham 

Tuesday 12 October 2010 

2pm – 4pm

Cardiff 

Monday 18 October 2010

2pm – 4pm

Edinburgh

To receive details and register for a seminar, please email partners@justice.gsi.gov.uk
FREE Tools and REsources 

Becoming your own boss?

Have you ever thought of being your own boss, of becoming an entrepreneur? Do you want to do what you believe in, instead of following the orders of someone who pays you? If yes, you are different. A majority of people in Europe never had this kind of idea.

The European Commission have awarded prizes to the creative industry who produced short videos dealing with the following questions: What is entrepreneurship all about? What could encourage people to become entrepreneurs? What could counteract old prejudices and offer new visions of entrepreneurship?

· "Entrepreneurship – A different way of life" 

· "Entrepreneurship – Challenges and rewards" 

· "Entrepreneurship – The way into the future" 

Short video clips on the 3 subjects above can be found on the following website

http://ec.europa.eu/enterprise/policies/entrepreneurship/video-award/
Create a website for your business in 20 minutes, for free

Launched (February 2010) a free web site, incorporates a wizard that takes you through in easy steps the design of your own website.   Businesses of every type and size need to be found online. Use this simple online tool to create your first website - no technical knowledge needed. Update your site from any computer, for free, go to:  

Getting British Business On-line (GBBO) - http://www.gbbo.co.uk/
Getting British Business On-line (or, "GIBBO") is a joint initiative by Google, Enterprise UK, BT, e-skills UK and many other partners (and includes support from the Department for Business, Innovation and Skills (BIS)) to help small businesses create their first website and help them understand the opportunities offered by the Internet. If you are not too web savvy, then BT are offering a free telephone helpline to take you through the wizard.  
Changes to vocational qualifications

New online resources to help employers and learners explore important changes to vocational qualifications and shape the content of future vocational qualifications.  Business Link’s website now gives employers access to all they need to know about vocational qualifications and influence the changes as they take place.  New information is available on Business Link at www.businesslink.gov.uk/vocationalqualifications
NOTICES

Civil Society Red Tape Taskforce Begins Work

A taskforce, supported by BIS and the Cabinet Office, had its first meeting on 8 September. 
The taskforce will have a particular remit to consider the full range of burdens that fall on small civil society organisations. It will make recommendations about how red-tape should be reduced, including changes to legislation or processes that are needed. The taskforce will decide which particular areas it will focus on, but this might include: responsibilities of trustees and directors, employment law and contractual arrangements when civil society organisations provide public services.  For more information go to:

http://www.cabinetoffice.gov.uk/newsroom/news_releases/2010/100817-redtape.aspx
H&SE Ladder Exchange 
This annual initiative provides UK businesses with an easy and simple way to replace broken, damaged or bent ladders and trade them in for safe new ones. Since its launch, Ladder Exchange has resulted in nearly 7000 dodgy ladders being removed from use.

This year's programme will run for 3 months from 1 September until 30 November.

http://www.hse.gov.uk/falls/ladderexchange.htm
New 'Pay As You Earn' changes (as of May 2010)
Employers with fewer than 50 employees had been able to file their Employer Annual Return (P35 and P14s) on paper. However, since May 2010 this option is no longer available, you now need to register with HM Revenue & Customs' (HMRC) PAYE Online service to fill in and submit all PAYE forms.    To file your VAT or PAYE online, you must first register with HMRC's online services by visiting http://www.hmrc.gov.uk/paye/index.htm, clicking “Register” under the “new user” section and then following the instructions.

Equalities Act 2010

The Equality Act 2010  provides a new cross-cutting legislative framework to protect the rights of individuals and advance equality of opportunity for all; to update, simplify and strengthen the previous legislation; and to deliver a simple, modern and accessible framework of discrimination law which protects individuals from unfair treatment and promotes a fair and more equal society.  The provisions in the Equality Act will come into force at different times to allow time for the people and organisations affected by the new laws to prepare for them. Information on the provisions coming into force on 1 October 2010 available at: http://www.equalities.gov.uk/equality_bill.aspx.   Guidance on the Equality Act can be found on the Advisory, Conciliation and Arbitration Service (ACAS) Web Site at: http://www.acas.org.uk/index.aspx?articleid=3017
30 November 2010: Last call for companies to register chemicals

The Commission reminds companies that they must register the most widely used or most dangerous chemicals by the deadline of 30 November this year. Registration is one of the milestones of REACH, the EU Regulation on chemicals and their safe use.

Companies are also reminded that they must notify the Classification and Labelling of their chemicals to European Chemicals Agency (ECHA) by 3 January next year, and that they need to reclassify the substances they sell according to new rules on Classification and Labelling by 1 December 2010, and then notify the classifications to ECHA by 3 January 2011.    Links below: http://ec.europa.eu/environment/chemicals/index.htm
http://europa.eu/rapid/pressReleasesAction.do?reference=IP/10/1113&format=HTML&aged=0&language=EN&guiLanguage=en
Invitations
OFT is looking at online barriers faced by small (SMEs) businesses 
 The OFT is seeking the views from businesses on the barriers faced by small and medium-sized firms online. In July it published the findings of a short piece of independent research looking at barriers to online markets and it wants to hear from businesses about whether these findings fit with their experience of trading online. 

 

The research was undertaken by Plum Consulting and Keplar and makes a basic assessment of the scale and nature of barriers to entry and expansion faced by small businesses. The focus of the research is on SMEs and findings are based on a literature review and on interviews with key industry participants and a small number of SMEs. See the full research report here (pdf 767kb). For further information on the report go to : http://www.oft.gov.uk/OFTwork/markets-work/othermarketswork/onlinemarkets/
 

Deadline for response is 30 September 2010 - How to respond: 
To tell us your views you can either use the online feedback form, or send an email to onlinemarkets@oft.gsi.gov.uk 
Contacts: 
Team leader: Joanne Marsden (020 7211 8157, joanne.marsden@oft.gsi.gov.uk)

Project director: John Gibson (020 7211 5884, john.gibson@oft.gsi.gov.uk)

SRO: Cavendish Elithorn (020 7211 8170, cavendish.elithorn@oft.gsi.gov.uk) 

Online Customer Satisfaction Survey businesslink.gov.uk

Please help Government to improve the national Business Link website by telling us what you think when you next visit. An online customer satisfaction survey will be launched on Tuesday 28 September that should take about 10 minutes to complete. Initially all visitors to a theme landing page on www.businesslink.gov.uk website will be invited to participate in the survey - this process may change depending on the response rate, so I would encourage you to take part early.
Your views in respect to the EU 7th Framework Programme MAPEER 
The EU 7th Framework Programme MAPEER project aims  to increase SME participation in EU R&D programmes - see  MAPEER project .

As part of the project Dr Eileen McGloin, needs to obtain the views of 60 UK SMEs. If you would like to participate please Email:  Eileen at EA.McGloin@ulster.ac.uk . 
Mapeer is a 7th framework project working across the EU 27 and Bosnia. The MAPEER SME project is supporting activities to create the background conditions in which Research, Development and Innovation (R&D&I). The ultimate goal is to increase the participation of SMEs in the EU R&D programmes, by improving the conditions for participation and overcoming the barriers for innovation activities.

Other News

Europe
The Seveso II Directive - For Businesses (including SMEs)

The European Commission is starting to draft a proposal to amend the Seveso Directive which is implemented in the UK through the Control of Major Accident Hazards Regulations (COMAH).  A new website covers all the main topics and issues - click on the links below to find out more.  http://www.hse.gov.uk/seveso/index.htm?ebul=sev/jun-10&cr=1 

Both the Seveso Directive and the COMAH regulations which implement it apply to businesses where dangerous substances are either present on site in the relevant qualifying quantities, or could be generated in the event of an accident.  All types of businesses with dangerous substances are covered, not just those in the chemical sector.

Further general information is available from HSE on chemical manufacture and storage for small companies.[2]    Full details see: http://www.hse.gov.uk/seveso/index.htm
Reduced Chemicals fees for SMEs
The Commission is taking further measures to ease the implementation of the new EU Regulations on chemicals for SMEs and reduce costs. The Regulation, that sets the fees to be levied by the European Chemicals Agency (ECHA) in connection with Classification, Labelling and Packaging Regulation (CLP), has been adopted. 
There are specific reductions for SMEs: 90% for micro enterprises, 60% for small companies, and 30% for medium-sized companies. These fees apply when a company asks for an alternative name for a substance or requests harmonized classification and labelling for substances. Companies can also use the new alternative name in a number of additional mixtures without paying an extra fee. Web site at: EU cuts chemicals fees for SMEs
ENISA -European Network & Information Security Agency

Every day we experience the Information Society. Interconnected networks touch our everyday lives, at home and at work. It is therefore vital that computers, mobile phones, banking, and the Internet function to support Europe’s digital economy. ENISA is working with Network and Information Security for the EU and the Member States.

ENISA is helping the European Commission, the Member States and the business community to address, respond and especially to prevent Network and Information Security problems.   For further information please see : http://www.enisa.europa.eu/procurement
At-A-Glance:   Consultations

Have your say on Government policy
Make your views heard, share your concerns and tell policy makers in Government what you think, by taking part in business consultations.  We currently host an “at-a-glance” look at current consultations of interest to UK businesses that can be found on the cross-Government businesslink website: www.businesslink.gov.uk/consultations - some are detailed below.
Phasing out the Default Retirement Age (DRA)

This consultation document sets out the background to the DRA, and explains how the Government is proposing to remove it. The regulations also introduced a new statutory right for individuals to request postponement of retirement beyond the age of 65 - requests which the employer must consider. 

Closing date: 
21 October 2010

Relevant to: 
All Businesses

Link: 

http://www.bis.gov.uk/retirement-age
 

OFT launches consultation on online consumer protection

The Office of Fair Trading is to develop a longer term national strategy for consumer protection on the internet. The objective of the strategy, to be delivered by the end of 2010, is to enable the OFT, local authority Trading Standards Services and other agencies to work together more effectively. The result of the strategy will be to improve effectiveness of online markets, thereby increasing the level of sustainable trust.
 

Closing date: 
13 October 2010

Relevant to:
 All Businesses

Link: 

http://www.oft.gov.uk/OFTwork/consultations/current/eprotection/
 

HMT/HMRC – consultation on Furnished Holiday Lettings
The consultation is on proposals to ensure the tax rules for furnished holiday

lettings are fully compliant with EU law and are better targeted at businesses that

are run commercially for profit rather than for personal use.  

E-mail to: holiday-lettings-consultation@hmtreasury.gsi.gov.uk
Closing date: 
22 October 2010

Relevant to:
Services, Hospitality, and Retail

Link: 

http://www.hm-treasury.gov.uk/d/consult_furnished_holiday_lettings_condoc.pdf
At-A-Glance:   Regulation updates
Regulation Updates
Regulation Updates provides information about new and changing regulations that may affect your business.  Regulation updates are published before new or changing regulations become law.  
Regulation Updates are published on the businesslink.gov website (link: www.businesslink.gov.uk/regulationupdates).  
Increase in the National Minimum Wage (all UK)
Relevant to:
 All businesses
Takes effect:
 1 October 2010
Revised rules for employment businesses and agencies (England, Scotland and Wales)
Relevant to: 
All businesses

Takes effect:  
1 October 2010
Change to verification rules  for imports of organic produce (all UK) 

Relevant to:
services, hospitality, retail sectors

Takes effect:
1 October 2010
Changes to Parts F, J and L of the Building Regulations (England & Wales)

Relevant to: 
All businesses

Takes effect:  
1 October 2010
Myth: HSE still bans this, that and the other 
[image: image1.jpg]



The reality:  
We've said it all before, but there are still too many reports that HSE and health and safety law are responsible for all sorts of bans – cheese-rolling events, knitting in hospitals and even toothpicks!

In reality HSE has banned very little outright, apart from a few high-risk exceptions like asbestos, which kills around 4000 people a year.

Too often health and safety is used as a convenient excuse, but it's time to challenge this and remind people to focus on the real risks – those that are still causing people to be killed, injured or made ill at work.

Challenge the myths, tackle real risks!

~ The next newsletter will be issued in Dec 2010~

Yeolanda Lopes

Consultation Database Manager, Enterprise Directorate

Department for Business, Innovation and Skills (BIS)

Bay 328, 1 Victoria Street, London SW1H OET


September 2010
Tel: 020 7215 5266    Email: regulation@bis.gsi.gov.uk

URN 10/P9B 
To unsubscribe or change subscriber options please send an email, (headed subject as "unsubscribe" or "amend" as appropriate) to Email: Regulation@bis.gov.uk; or phone the database manager.
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